
 

 

 

Works Notification 
 
 
 

Riverway Drive Water Main Replacement  4 October 2024 
 
 
What works are coming up?  
Council is preparing to replace an aging 100 mm-
diameter water main along the footpath of the 
eastern side of Riverway Drive from Allambie Lane 
to Jennifer Street, Kelso. 
 
This project is part of our annual Capital Works 
program, which is essential for maintaining 
Council-controlled assets like the city's water 
network. We aim to ensure that we meet the 
community's water supply needs and continue 
supporting the growth of our region. 
 
Council plans to undertake these works in advance 
of the Queensland Government's Department of 
Transport and Main Roads Riverway Drive Stage 2 
project. 
 
When will the works take place? 
 

Location Riverway Drive, Kelso 
 

Timing On Tuesday 8 October 2024, 
Council expects the project to take 
five (5) months to complete, 
weather permitting. Council will 
continue to update the community 
as these works progress. 
 

Hours Regular work hours are from 
6am to 6pm, Monday to 
Saturday. In exceptional 
cases, Council may require 
work outside these hours. 

 

Council is committed to keeping the 
community informed as this project's 
delivery progresses. We will continue to 
provide updates on our progress and any 
changes to the schedule. 

Funding 
This project is funded by Townsville City Council. 
 
What will the works include? 
As part of this project, Council will in stages: 

• excavate and install a temporary on-
ground poly water pipe to maintain water 
supply to houses 

• excavate and remove the existing aging 
water main 

• construct a new 100mm diameter water 
main, including new water connections and 
fire hydrants. 

 
What does this mean for me? 
If you live in or are travelling through the area, you 
may experience: 

• occasional loss of water supply from 9am 
to 3pm. Additional advanced notification 
will be provided two days prior to the loss 
of water to your property  

• construction machinery and vehicle 
movement 

• increased levels of dust, noise, and 
vibrations 

• temporary traffic changes, including lane 
closures, minor traffic delays and reduced 
speed limits. 

Contact us 
To find out more about these works or the project, 
please contact us on the details below. 

Project Manager: Des Moseley 

13 48 10 (business hours)  

enquiries@townsville.qld.gov.au. 

Visit townsville.qld.gov.au and search ‘Project 
name’. 

mailto:enquiries@townsville.qld.gov.au
mailto:townsville.qld.gov.au

